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 “Promoting the safety and welfare of the community”  

Website:estabrookcivicleague.org  
 
 

Message from the Civic League 
 
Words cannot express the sadness that family and friends share 
with the unexpected passing of our civic league president Dr. 
Susan A. Tweed on July 17, 2019.   She began her interest in 
the civic league when she served as 2nd Vice-President for four 
years, followed with serving as Vice-President for three years, 
and finally serving as our President for eight years (2012-2019).   
During her years as president her leadership skills helped form 
us into a body of people (with her can-do attitude) that learned 
how to work as a team.  Susan is survived by her son, David 
Tweed; three sisters, Jannette Edwards, Margaret Anderson, 
and Rose Mary Atkinson; and brother, Paul Atkinson.  She 
retired from Sentara Norfolk General Hospital after a nursing 
and medical research career of 43 years. 
 
Susan’s last project to complete was to have the Little Free  
Library completed in front of our civic league building for our  
neighborhood children and adults to enjoy.  We will miss your  
beautiful smile and all your skills that were still waiting for you 
to teach us. 
 
Annual Estabrook/Coleman Place Yard Sale will be held on Saturday, 
Sept. 28, 2019 from 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM.  In order to make our 
fundraiser successful each year WE NEED YOUR  HELP!  Now is the 
time to clean out your unwanted “treasures” to make more room for the 
holidays coming up.  Workers are also needed prior to and the day of the 
sale to help price, sort, set up, sell and clean up at the end of the sale.  
Our yard sale is our biggest fundraiser of the year that helps provide the 
money for maintaining the building.  You can contact one of the officers 
to arrange to drop off your donation at the building.  Contact Carolyn 
Foca at 757-386-1160 for more information 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 
.   Sept. 17 Ice Cream Social at 
    ECL Meeting  
.   Sept. 21 Military Circle Expo 
.   Sept. 23 First Day of Autumn 
.   Sept. 28 Civic League Yard                      

Sale 
.   Sept. 29 Rosh Hashana  
.   Oct. 8 Yom Kippur  
.   Oct 12 9AM Adopt-A-Spot 
    ECL building 
.   Oct. 14 Columbus Day 
.   Oct. 31 Halloween 
.   Nov. 3 Daylight Savings Time 
.   Nov. 5 Election Day 
.   Nov. 11 Veteran‛s Day 
.   Nov. 28 Thanksgiving Day 
.   Dec. 7 Pearl Harbor Day 
.   Dec. 12 Boy‛s Town Centennial 
.   Dec. 17 ECL/CPlace Holiday 

Party 
.   Dec. 22 First Day of Winter,  
    Hanukkah 
.   Dec. 25 Christmas Day 
.   Dec. 31 New Year‛s Eve 
 
.   Street Sweeping    Sept. 12,  
    Oct.  10, Nov. 14, Dec. 12. 
    Second Thursday of each 

month 
 
.   Recycling Days   Sept. 6, 20 &  
    Oct. 4, 18 & Nov. 1, 15, 29 & 
    Dec. 13, 27 
 

      Estabrook and Coleman Place Community News 



 
GREEN NOTE by Jeanine Lindberg. Heading into Fall, you can still have a lush, beautiful lawn 
without using expensive fertilizers or treatments which can harm our waterways. Aerating and 
laying down a quarter inch of compost in fall (and spring) provides valuable nutrients that keep 
your lawn healthy. Allowing 5% of white clover to grow adds nitrogen to the soil and eliminates 
the need to fertilize. Clover also attracts pollinators like bees. Setting your lawnmower at least 
2 1/2 ” - 3” high protects roots from drying out, helping grass to overcome weeds and pests. If 
dirt is showing through your lawn, that means roots are struggling to survive in full sun and high 
heat like we had this summer. Remember that any grass that falls onto the sidewalk or into the 
street must be swept up and put into a bag for yard waste collection. Lawn debris that goes into 
storm drains will clog pipes and pumps and could lead to flooded streets.   
 
 
BUTTERFLY PLANT GIVEAWAY: About 70 butterfly plants were adopted in less than two 
hours at the Estabrook-Coleman Place plant giveaway on May 18, 2019.  Guests were encouraged 
to take a variety of plants home to attract and nourish many kinds of butterflies and bees. Has the 
project been successful?  Just look around the neighborhood and see all the butterflies that are 
flitting by. 
 

 
ADOPT-A-SPOT SATURDAY, OCTOBER 12, 2019 at 9:00 AM:  Estabrook and Coleman 
Place Civic League volunteers will meet at the Estabrook Civic League building (3612 Robin 
Hood Road) to sign in and get instructions  We'll gather litter from Chesapeake Boulevard and 
Robin Hood Road through Estabrook. Other volunteers will get litter from Wyoming Avenue and 
select streets in Coleman Place.  If you have a vest from previous litter collections, please bring 
it along. The clean up usually lasts an hour.  New volunteers are always welcome. For more 
information please contact: jeaninekinberg@hotmail.com 
 
 
STREET SWEEPING – To support Norfolk’s street sweeping crews, follow these simple tips: 

•  Remove vehicles from the street on your neighborhood’s schedule sweeping day.  
Leaving vehicles parked on the curb during street sweep hours will prevent the sweeper 
from effectively remove debris. 

•  Remove any large limbs or other debris that can damage the brushing mechanisms on the 
sweepers.  For Assistance with bulk waste pickup, contact Waste Management 
at 664-6150. 

•  Never place yard debris, such as grass clippings or leaves in the street.  Aside from this 
being illegal (it is a violation of Norfolk City Code) the debris can end up flowing into 
our waterways and contribute to water pollution and flooding.    

 
 

REMEMBER TO PUT OUT YOUR BLUE RECYCLING 
BIN EVERY OTHER FRIDAY FOR PICK UP.       
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Agenda, Sept. 17, Oct. 15, Nov. 19, Dec. 17 Holiday Party 
Our CRO Officer Trojhan will report on the neighborhood crime statistics and how we stay safe 
and be good stewards of our community.  Our speaker for the Sept. 17 meeting is Congressman 
Robert “Bobby” Scott; Oct. 15 speaker will be Norfolk Sheriff Joe Baron; Nov. 19 speaker has 
not been confirmed; there will be no speaker in December due to the Holiday Party.  Please join 
us for information, fellowship, and fun!  
  Check out our website – www.estabrookcivicleague.org 
 
 
 
IN REMEMBRANCE 
With deep sadness we share that Brian James Smith, 59, passed away on July 11, 2019 in 
Charlotte NC. Brian is survived by his wife Kristina, daughters Jodie Mason, Mariah Brewer, 
Maggie Husek and Virginia Smith, and sons Shawn Sicard and Eli Brewer.  Brian is survived 
by 4 grandchildren, Sam Brewer, Alexandrea Husek, Brayden Smith and Harper Texeira.  
While Brian lived in Estabrook he served as 2nd Vice President for two years with the Estabrook 
Civic League and served several years as a dedicated member. Brian loved to crochet and 
would often participate in the Craft Bazaars.  He will be missed by his family and friends. 
 
 
 
 

THIS IS THE LAST ISSUE OF THE ESTABROOK/COLEMAN 
PLACE CIVIC LEAGUE NEWSLETTER that will be delivered to our 
neighbors doors.  Our newsletter will be available at our monthly meetings 
as well as at the Little Free Library in front of the civic league building 
and on our website:  estabrookcivicleague.org   The Estabrook Civic 
League would like to Thank everyone who delivered the Newsletters for so 
many years. 
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SERVICE PROJECTS - 2020 SCHOOL SUPPLIES DRIVE AND FOODBANK 

 
 

 
 
 

WELCOME TO ESTABROOK/COLEMAN PLACE 
NEW HOMEOWNERS 

 
Hortense Jenkins-Stepney – 2400 Blk. Early St.                            Baylie M. Lamarre – 3500 Blk. Norland Ct. 
Thomas A. Chappell Jr. -2400 Blk. Arkansas Ave.                         Suzette Hill-Ferraz – 3600 Blk. Henrico St. 
Joshua G. Combs – 1500 Blk. Palmetto St.                                     Alysha M. Horton – 3700 Blk. Orange St.  
Prosper G. Ilboudo – 2300 Blk. Hemlock St.                                   Jeremy R. Wilcox – 3700 Blk. Amherst St. 
Joseph P. Madison - 2400 Blk. Birch St.  Ct.                                    Zavier M. Favila – 3600 Blk. Orange St. 
 Sedat Coban – 2500 Blk. Arkansas Ave.                                         Mychal Johnson – 3400 Blk. W. Bonner Dr. 
Alex J. Rydzewski – 4600 Blk. Denver Ave.                                     Audra M. Gardenhire – 3600 Blk. Buckingham St. 
Danielle M. Oliva – 2300 Blk. Spruce St.                                          Scott Lewis – 3800 Blk. Atterbury St. 
Raj S. Kumar – 3800 Blk. Larkin St.                                                   Da-Shawn D. Taffe – 2400 Blk. Kennon Ave. 
Yan C. Fuentes – 2400 Blk. Kennon Ave.                                         Tammy L. Dillard – 2400 Blk. Birch St. 
Barbara J. Cooke – 3400 Blk. E. Bonner Dr.                                     Arnetta N. Brown – 3700 Blk. Peterson St. 
Laura B. Kitchell – 3900 Blk. Larkin St.                                              Jeremy A. Parr – 2300 Blk. Hemlock St. 
McCoy Nguyen – 3500 Blk. Tait Terrace                                          Devon A. Patton -3800 Blk. Davis St. 
Emma M. Cooley – 2400 Blk. Birch St.                                              Ethan I. Howell – 3600 Blk. Henrico. St. 
James Bolger -3600 Orange St.                                                          Rohan Cumberbach-Smith – 2500 Blk. Arkansas Ave. 
Zachary R. Zennario – 3700 Blk. Radford St                                     Vincent O. Wriston – 2400 Blk. Early 
Mark T. Wolfe – 3600 Blk. Robin Hood Rd.                                      Joel R. Dey – 3600 Blk. Robin Hood Rd. 
Richard S. Duffee – 37oo Blk. Amherst St.                                        Elizabeth Clegg – 3800 Blk. Peterson St. 
Maribel Capuchina – 3000 Blk. Oklahoma Ave.                               Derrick Merdy – 3800 Blk. Krick St. 
Rachel C. Martin – 2300 Blk. Aspin St.                                               Jeremi Bielewicz – 2700 Blk. Overbrook Ave. 
Leeland R. Rennolds – 3700 Blk. Tait Terrace 

  Great information for new homeowners:  www.norfolk.gov 
 
  

For 2020, our collective civic league donation will be for Sherwood
Elementary and Coleman Place School students and teachers and the
Foodbank of Southeastern Virginia. We are accepting school supplies
or donations throughout the year.  A detailed list of supplies needed by
grade is available at the donation boxes at the civic league building.
With out abundant blessings, we will also be donating to the Foodbank.
We will collect each meeting.  Please bring $1 to help others. 
Please do all you can to support the Civic League’s community projects.
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Norfolk Neighborhood Expo 
Military Circle Mall Food Court. Celebrating Norfolk Neighborhoods. Kickoff Parade begins at 11:00 a.m. 
September 21 2019. Bring your neighborhood banner. Food Trucks, exhibitors, and entertainment. 
Neighborhoods wanted as exhibitors!!! Contact below. Neighborhood Development can be reached at 664-4080 
or Email Nikki Southall. 
 

Join us on Sept. 17, 2019 for the ICE CREAM SOCIAL after the ECL/CP 
general meeting. Estabrook/Coleman Place Civic League will be holding an Ice Cream Social at the 
Monthly Meeting on September 17, 2019 at 7:00 pm. Everything will be provided, we only ask for your 
presence and your love for ice cream. 
 

  

 
 

  
A Nominating Committee will be selected at the September meeting, the committee will report 
at the October meeting, election will be held at the November meeting and the Installation of 
Officers at the December meeting. 

 

Estabrook/Coleman Place 2019 Annual Holiday Party. The end of year party featuring food, fun 
and installation of officers for 2020. Pay your membership dues by December 17, 2019 to be 
eligible to win great prizes. 
 
 

TRUNK OR TREAT NIGHT - The civic league will participate
this year at the Halloween Trunk or Treat Night event
being held in the Target parking lot on N. Military Hwy. 
Date has not been confirmed. The date will be announced
at the civic league meeting and watch for a posting on
Nextdoor when it becomes available. 
We are accepting candy donations for the civic
league to hand out on this night. 
Lots of children participate in this event. 
Drop off your candy to Carolyn Foca at 3636 Montgomery St.  757-386-1160
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Advertising Space 
       Available 
  Contact Carolyn 

    757-386-1160 

Advertising Space 
       Available 
  Contact Carolyn 

    757-386-1160 

“The world is but a canvas to our imagination.”
Henry David Thoreau
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Bryan Agnello
Owner

1628 Independence Blvd.
Virginia Beach, VA 23455
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“I try to avoid looking forward or backward and try to keep looking upward.”
 

        
 

   
 

Charlotte Bronte
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CIVIC LEAGUE 
Membership Application 

2019 
 
 

Date: ________________________________ 
 
Name: _______________________________ 
 
Address: _____________________________ 
 
___________________________Zip ______ 
 
Phone: _______________________________ 
 
Email: _______________________________ 
 
Want to serve on a committee?   
Yes____    No_____                            
 
Birthday: Month  ___________    Day_______ 
 
Payment method:                                               
□ Cash    □ Check #____________ 
 
ECL meetings are the third Tuesday of 
each month @ 7:00 pm. All welcome!  
 
Dues are $10 per year per adult. Send a     
SASE if you want your membership card 
mailed to you.   Fill in the application form 
and mail your check to: 

 
Estabrook/Coleman Place Civic League 

3612 Robin Hood Road 
Norfolk, VA 23513 

 

Officers for 2019 
 

President::   
   
                         
Vice Pres: Carolyn Foca 
  853-9338 
                    crffoca@earthlink.net 
  
1st Vice Pres:  Diane Lionetti  
  407-0100              
   h1128mygirl@yahoo.com 
 
2nd Vice Pres: Fred Gallup                                  
  855-2642 
         freddiethepenguin@aol.com    
 
Secretary: Janis Carney 
  855-1783 
  jkcarney@cox.net 
Treasurer: Theresa Russell 
  855-0404 
 nuuausala4@gmail.com 

                                                     
Board of Trustees                           

Grace Strid, Lisa Martin, Avis 
McCann, & Claudia Graham 

         Sunshine Lady 
               Claudia  Graham 
                 853-0499  
 

Important Phone Numbers 

Norfolk Cares:      664-6510 
 
Mamie B Johnson, Councilwoman   
Ward 3                                   664-4268 
mamie.johnson@norfolk.gov                           
Police/Fire/EMS Emergency:        911 
Police Non-Emergency:     441-5610 
Community Resource Officer                            
 F.E. Trojhan         390-0417                                    
NBN Neighborhood Specialist          
 Delk Koolman         664-4236                            
Third Patrol Division:          823-4433 
Public Works:                        664-4600 
Code Enforcement:             664-6510 
Environmental Health:        683-2712 
Bulk Waste:      441-5813 
 
Committee Chairs:                   
Communications: 
Environmental: Jeanine Lindberg & 
Diane Lionetti 
Membership: Diana Lionetti 
Property Maintenance:               
Ken Carney 
Refreshment: Janis Carney       
Ways & Means Fred Gallup 
Webmaster: Daniel Barlow        
Avis McCann 
    

    Please Support Our Advertisers! 

        

 

 
Norfolk Alert  - Emergency Alert Program 
Receives alerts about emergencies and important  
community news by signing up for the program.   
The program helps to quickly provide severe 
weather and public safety information.  Click on 
NORFOLK ALERT at the bottom of the Norfolk.gov 
Home page to SIGN UP.  
 
 
 
 




